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PMSC 

Standing position until report is available.  

On the 21/3/2023 I am pleased to report that The MCA undertook a Port Marine Safety Code Health Check. We are 

still awaiting the report.  

 

MARINE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

A MAC meeting was arranged for the 31 of May, unfortunately insufficient members attended to make the meeting 

viable, I have rescheduled the meeting for the 14th of June.    

 

NAVIGATION 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS    

01/23  C1 New position 
02/23  C2 New position 
03/23  C3 New Position  
04/23  C8 New Position 
05/23  SWM back on station in new position 
06/23  Grampian castle seasonal buoy on station.  
 
AIDS TO NAVIGATION 
 

Preparation work for the painting of the Swellies Rock Cardinal has been undertaken, anticipate completion 
Monday 5/6/23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Prices Point beacon and the white Pyramid will also be painted 5/6/23. 
 
Paint has been acquired to refurbish the small light house on Llanddwyn.  This task is being scheduled now. 
Anticipate completion by the end of June.  
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PILOTAGE 

The following Acts of pilotage have been undertaken.  

VESSEL DATE FROM TO 

MV Amadeus Diamon 19/05/2023 Puffin Port Penrhyn 

MV Amadeus Diamon 20/05/2023 Port Penrhyn Puffin 
 

POWER BOAT AND PWC REGISTRATION SCHEME 

The adoption of the registration system continues to show growth and general acceptance.  

Registrations to date.  

17 PWC 

65 PC 

We continue to operate a reciprocal agreement with the three surrounding local authorities, Gwynedd, Anglesey 

and Conwy.  Unfortunately, Gwynedd Council have not been able to confirm that they are willing to maintain the 

reciprocal agreement for this season.  However, we will continue to accept their registration scheme, as the primary 

objective is vessel identification. 

MOORINGS 

Occupancy is near to 100% throughout the Harbour limits, excluding Block A in Port Dinorwic.  This is the 15 

moorings that were sublet to Port Dinorwic mariner.  So far, we have allocated 4 out of the 15.  I anticipate demand 

to increase during this month.  

SEIONT IV 

The vessel is afloat and ready for service.  The vessel has now almost been fully repainted. When a favourable 

opportunity arises the vessel will be taken to port Penrhyn to the drying grid to finish the antifouling.    

Y FORYD   

The vessel has been utilised over the last few weekends  to undertake patrol duties given the exceptional weather 

and the traffic density encountered due to additional bank holidays.    

The vessel is afloat and ready for service.  

 

 

 

  


